
http://www.clsnp.edu.hk

Newsletter 2019-2020

VOL. 3

 Our annual inter-school basketball competition 
“2019-2020 CLSNP Primary School Basketball 
Challenge” was a huge success.  More than 200 primary 
school pupils and their parents visited our school on 30th 
November and 21st December 2019.  

　It was our great pleasure to have Tycoon Basketball 
Team to be our guest of honour for the prize presentation 
ceremony.  Adding to the climax, the fabulous team 
played a game against our competitors and demonstrated 
their amazing dunk skills.

　Participants from eight primary schools were fully 
engaged in intense and gripping matches. 
Congratulations to Buddhist Chung Wah Kornhill 
Primary School who became the Champion of Gold Cup 
and Tai Koo Primary School who won the Champions 
Cup. All participants had a wonderful time and may the 
splendor of this holiday season bring joy to everyone’s 
life and fill all hearts with warmth and happiness.

CLSNP Primary School Basketball Challenge

Winner of the Champions Cup - Tai Koo Primary School

Champion of Gold Cup - Buddhist Chung Wah Kornhill Primary School

Member of Tycoon Basketball Team (from Hong Kong A1 
Division Championship) demonstrating dunk skill
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十二月是愛的季節，是一個與家人和朋友歡聚

、彼此靠近的時間。聖經有云：「愛是恆久忍

耐，又有恩慈；愛是不嫉妒，愛是不自誇，不

張狂；不做害羞的事，不求自己的益處，不輕

易發怒，不計算人的惡」〈哥林多前書13:4-5

〉足見上帝對我們的救贖和無條件的愛比財富

更為重要！

為了傳揚主的愛和話語，靈育處在12月16至20

日成功舉辦了福音周，當中的「生命對答」與

「午間音樂會」活動讓眾師生、北協舊生共聚

一堂，互相分享信仰的經歷和鼓舞人心的故事

。此外，學生藉著點唱的環節，帶給身邊每位

老師和同學滿滿的正能量。而學生更籌辦了一

些福音遊戲攤位，使大家能在主的帶領下，更

認識主耶穌。

在福音周的最後一天，我們在學校禮堂裡舉行

了大型的聖誕節慶祝活動。耳邊傳來學生合唱

團悠揚的頌歌，配以舞蹈學會成員富有節奏的

翩翩起舞，為現場營造了濃濃的節日氣氛；由

學生會主辦的聖誕節幸運大抽獎使每一位同學

興奮不已；我們還藉著「協同服務顯愛心」的

活動，邀請了路德會黃鎮林伉儷安老院和路德

會富欣花園長者中心的「老友記」蒞臨，一起

感受和分享聖誕的歡樂。本校的中四同學不但

負責接待事宜，而且準備了不少有趣的遊戲、

提供茶點和送贈禮物，務求讓「老友記」度過

一個難忘的上午，也彰顯了本校「非以役人，

乃役於人」的校訓。

　Our school hosted two Open Days for the community as well as 
prospective students and parents on 30th November and 21st 
December.  

　It was a great opportunity to meet our new Principal Dr. Leung 
Cheuk Fan and see our school in action.  Dr. Leung gave a speech to 
the visitors sharing that “it is with particular pride that many 
Concordians have volunteered to come and let our visitors know how 
important this school is to them. I would like to pay credit to the 
students and teachers who participate as tour guides, presenters and 
performers. Their passion, confidence and respect for CLSNP have 
provided our prospective students and parents with a real sense of what 
this school is all about.”

　In addition to a tour of the school viewing some of our recent 
renovations and excellent facilities, there were exhibitions of students’ 
work and other learning experiences such as shooting games in STEM, 
financial games in Commerce, Bricks creative workshops and Sports 
challenges. The School Choir devoted themselves in contributing 
Christmas Carols and offering our guests a wonderful moment.

　All visitors enjoyed our wide variety of fun activities.  A Primary 
Six student of Tai Koo Primary School said “the Open Day is really 
enjoyable.  I enjoy the shooting games in STEM the most and the 
sports culture of the school is fantastic.  All teachers and student 
helpers are very friendly and helpful.”

Sports Challenge

Financial Game

Subject Exhibition

Choir singing Christmas Carols

Crack Shot
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